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A Message from our Executive Director: 
Fall is my favorite! There's nothing that quickens my little autumn-loving heart more than 

that first flush of color on the trees or a moody, overcast sky. Simple joys like these herald the 
coming of cooler weather, cozy gatherings, and lots to do as we savor the season with friends, 
fests, and feasts (pumpkin pie, anyone?). 
 

If you're like me, fall at Renfrew comes with great anticipation. As the farmstead and its wild 
inhabitants slowly prepare themselves for winter slumber, our institutional calendar ramps up 
the pace during these last few months of the year. While the tour season winds down (last day 
for 2023 General Farmstead Tours is Friday October 13th) we're just getting started with dis-
tinctive year-end offerings to help you "Cultivate Inspiration" and make the most of your au-
tumn days. 
 

In this issue, "Simple Joys: Harvesting a Handmade Holiday", we celebrate all that fall brings to 
Renfrew along with highlights from our upcoming 2023 holiday schedule. Reaching the end of 
another growing season, we are pleased to present Part 3 in our series "Preserving the Bounty 
of the Harvest at Renfrew" (page 2) where we share the historic tradition of making "leather 
britches" from green beans. What do garden veggies have to do with trousers? Read on to find 
out! 
 

An update on Renfrew's new mill (page 3) provides an exciting glimpse into construction and we 
celebrate the life of late Renfrew volunteer Virginia Rahn (page 4), remembering her many years 
of dedicated service to our organization with a reprint of her Volunteer Spotlight feature from 
2017. This fall also takes us away from the farmstead with #RenfrewOnTheRoad (page 4)             
appearances at two street festivals: Pippinfest in Fairfield on September 24th and Market Day in 
downtown Waynesboro on October 7th. Stop by our booth and say hello! 
 

We'll explore the handcrafted decorative arts in Renfrew's museum collection with this issue's 
Artifact Spotlight featuring a wonderful toleware coffeepot and even more goodies at our  
members-only Treasures from the Collection event on October 12th (page 10). 
 

It's truly a handmade holiday as we offer not one, but TWO workshops to get your traditional 
craft fix. Kick off Renfrew's holiday season with an evening German Goose Feather Tree 
Workshop on November 16th (page 7) and the return of our popular Historic Wreath-Making 
Workshop on December 9th (page 8). 
 

Finally, you won't want to miss our capstone signature event, Renfrew's beloved Christmas on 
the Farm on December 1 & 2 from 3:00-8:00pm (pages 5 & 6). This two-day only celebration 
takes you on an unforgettable journey through over 200 years of tradition with a variety of               
holiday activities and experiences. Along with old favorites like horse-drawn wagon rides, live 
violin music, Christkindlmarkt and more, we're delighted to introduce several new historic              
vignettes this year, including a very special opportunity to visit with Santa Claus! 
 

We hope you join us this fall and take full advantage of the simple joys of our historic                    
Pennsylvania German farmstead. Make Renfrew a part of your plans this autumn and, believe 
me, it'll "leaf" you wanting more. Happy Fall, y'all! 
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